
 

 

Ref. No.: Plexh/Cir/465                                                                                                     01/09/2025 

 

To,  

All Members of Plexconcil/ COA Members  

  

Dear Sir/Madam, 

Subject: Regarding advisory changes in filing the ex-bond BoE from Warehouse effective from 1st 

September 2025. 

This is to inform you that the Indian Customs National Trade Portal 2.0 has issued an advisory 

regarding changes in the procedure for filing ex-bond Bills of Entry (BoE) from customs-bonded 

warehouses. 

The advisory outlines the following important changes: 

Earlier Procedure: 

Importer-Exporter Code (IEC) holders were allowed to file ex-bond BoEs and remove goods from a 

bonded warehouse even if the goods were not formally recorded in the system’s ledger for that 

specific IEC and warehouse. In such cases, the quantity was directly debited from the BoE ledger 

maintained in the system. 

Revised Procedure (Effective 1st September 2025): 

   You can only file an ex-bond BoE for the quantity of goods that is available in the ledger and 

is mapped to your IEC and the specific warehouse where the goods are stored. 

   In view of the above, members are requested to ensure that their warehouse-bonded 

movement transactions are properly and fully completed on the ICEGATE system before filing 

for ex-bonding.  

   This will help avoid ledger-related anomalies and ensure a smooth and uninterrupted 

process. 

The detailed advisory can be accessed at the following link: 

https://www.icegate.gov.in/guidelines/advisory-for-filing-Ex-bond-BE-from-01-09-2025 

Members are advised to take note of this important update and take necessary action accordingly. 

This is for your information. 

  

Regards 

https://www.icegate.gov.in/guidelines/advisory-for-filing-Ex-bond-BE-from-01-09-2025


Bharti Parave 

Dy Deputy-Trade and Policy 

Plexconcil 

  

  

 


